MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD OF SACRAMENTO COMMUNITY CENTER AUTHORITY

July 19, 1974

A Special Meeting of the Governing Board of Sacramento Community Center Authority was held at City Hall, Sacramento, July 19, 1974, at the hour of 4:00 p.m., of said day, pursuant to notice received by all members of the Governing Board, fixing time and place of meeting.

Directors Present: George Artz, Walter Christensen, E. A. Combatalade, Henry H. Fisher, Alfred W. Riolo, David C. Rust.

Chairman Christensen called the meeting to order at the hour of 4:00 p.m.

Chairman Christensen stated the meeting was for the purpose of discussing the suggestion of the Sacramento Bee that the Sacramento Community Center be renamed in memory of Earl Warren.

Director Artz stated that in the opinion of the City Attorney the Sacramento Community Center is the legal name of the complex.

The City Attorney not being present, Director Artz moved to ask the City Attorney for a written opinion by Thursday, July 25, 1974 at 4:00 p.m., as to who, if anyone, has the authority to change the existing name of the Sacramento Community Center. Seconded by Director Rust and carried by the following vote:

AYES: Directors Artz, Christensen, Combatalade, Fisher, Riolo, Rust.

Director Artz then moved to continue the Special Meeting of the Governing Board to Thursday, July 25, 1974, at 4:00 p.m., at City Hall. Seconded by Director Rust and carried by the following vote:

AYES: Directors Artz, Christensen, Combatalade, Fisher, Riolo, Rust.

Director Combatalade read the following statement into the record:

"Earl Warren's record certainly speaks for his great achievements - Attorney General, Governor, Vice-Presidential Candidate, Chief Justice of the U.S. Supreme Court. Certainly something worthy of his accomplishments should be named after him. However, his records were made on a statewide and national basis, and I believe that his monument should have state and national significance.

"I like the name 'Sacramento Community Center'. It speaks for the entire community and its people. If we were to name the Center after an individual, there are several local people who have made outstanding contributions to Sacramento and the Community Center over a period of years. Such names as McClatchy, Walter P. Jones, Breuner and Cavanaugh readily come to mind; and in particular, Walter Christensen, without whose untiring efforts this Center would probably still be ten years off.

"I like the name 'Sacramento Community Center', and its implication that it belongs to the people of Sacramento."

There being no further business at this time, the meeting was adjourned until Thursday, July 25, 1974 at 4:00 p.m.

Secretary